Hospital Library Services Program Committee Meeting

Teleconference
Thursday, January 14, 2010

9:30 a.m.
Present: Penelope Klein, CLRC; Angela Thor, CLRC; Jim Capodagli, Chair, SUNY Upstate; Gale Barone, Rome Memorial Hospital; Sandra Zajac, St. Joseph’s Hospital Health Center/College of Nursing; Bette Jean Ingui, Veterans’ Affairs Medical Center; Leslie Tabor, CLRC
Absent:  Janis van Court, Utica College Library (Excused due to technical issues.)
The meeting was called to order at 9:40 a.m. 

Last meeting’s minutes: Moved [Gale Barone] / seconded [Angela Thor]; approved unanimously.
Angela’s Circuit Report

· OHC has had some ISP work done and have a new IP address.
· Hamilton has a new physician, Dr. Young, who has begun using services. Another happy customer!
· Oneida is still in flux regarding library space; the space is still being used as a physician’s changing room. However, they did get a new computer and printer.

· Clarification of numbers given regarding search requests requested by Jim Capodagli. Angela will correct numbers and re-send.

· Jim Capodagli requested explanation of the Text-a-Librarian service. Angela explained that at this point there is a single access area similar to the setup of Ask247 Service. There is no need for an additional access point at this time. A few physicians are using the service. Penelope inquired regarding book reviews and ILL requests generating from distributing Doody reviews. There have been some, but not an overwhelming amount.

Budget 

· Penelope explained that CLRC has still not received any HLSP funds that began in April of 2009. December 8, 2009 was the promised release date; the library aid charts have been submitted by DLD, and are now in the Division of Budget awaiting approval.
· Penelope anticipates that the decreased HLSP funding will be $59,000, but a further cut of 4-5% will most likely be applied to that new figure. The new amount was announced in August, and was calculated using DLD’s hospital formula.
· Spending has been curtailed throughout the program in expectation of decreased funding.

· There were difficulties programming CE, which actually helped tighten the budget. Priorities right now are the circuit program and access to electronic resources.
· Leadership Institute Workshop: Location and role not determined yet, but our interest has been expressed and we are awaiting further information.

· LWW: Unwilling to renew without promise of hospital funding. If we cancel by the end of January 2010 there will be no financial penalties. If worse comes to worst, cancellation will be made or payment for subscriptions may be necessary; duties may be discontinued or percentage charges may be made to cover shortfalls. Everything depends on the amount received.

· Circuit funds are going forward as planned and contracts will be sent out.
Other

· [Jim Capodagli] Opened discussion regarding ideas and opinions about social applications and their place in medical libraries and use for individual librarians. [Penelope Klein] Discussed use of Facebook, Twitter and LinkedIn at CLRC and for professional networking. [Leslie Tabor] Discussed current trends in the field and brief strategies for why and how an organization might implement tools. [Penelope Klein] Will look into finding a speaker/trainer for LinkedIn.
Next Meeting: Teleconference on Thursday, March 11th at 9:30 a.m. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Leslie Tabor
CLRC Office Support
